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Mildred Hill (center, white dress) with her fellow bus 

drivers in 2008. 

The Lord called on his daughter, Mrs. 
Mildred Hill-Davis on March 25, 2017 from 
labor to reward, after a long period of 
illness at the age of 68 in Maryland.  She 
was known as "Doll Baby" in Virginia and 
"Mush" in New York. She was a loving and 
devoted mother, grandmother, great 
grandmother, sister and aunt. 
 
Mildred  was  baptized at the Rocky Mount 
Baptist Church at an early age.  She enjoyed 
cooking, traveling, fishing, dining out at 
various seafood restaurants, and she loved 
her family.  Last but not least, she was an 
avid Washington Redskin Fan. 
 
Mildred worked for New York City Police 
Department (NYPD) and Montgomery 
County Public Schools (MCPS). Her most 
recent career ended at the Deutsche 
Schule/German School Washington, DC, 
(GISW) where she served in various 
capacities including supervision. 

  
 
 
She will remain a treasured memory for 
everyone who met her during her 18 years 
(1996 – 2014) of working at the German 
School. She was very well-liked and always 
extremely helpful.  There was a tree 
planting in her remembrance on Thursday, 
April 6th, 2017 at 2:00 pm, at the entrance 
of the GISW lower parking lot. 
 
She was born January 6, 1949 into the 
union of the late Mollie and Johnnie Hill in 
Sussex County, VA. She was preceded in 
death by her husband, Elmore Davis, Sr.;  
one grandson, Eric; three brothers, Leroy, 
Eddie and Bill, and a sister, Rebecca. 
 
She is survived by a devoted daughter, 
Gloria Hill and three sons, Elton Austin, 
Gregory Austin and Brian Austin; 
grandchildren, Rosena, Jasheem, Gregory 
Jr., Taiquon, Brian Jr., Takeena, Tyzeona, 
Dashawn, Danazia, Persia, Kaymen, and 
Preschious; great grandchildren.  She also 
leaves to cherish her memories, six sisters, 
Marthan Ampey, Anniebell Hill, Ann 
Mayfied (Clinton), Gracie White, Beulah 
Prosise, and Elizabeth Paul (Earl); two 
brothers, James Robinson and John Hill 
(Janice); a sister-in-law, Virginia Robinson 
and a host of aunt, uncle, nieces, nephews, 
cousins, other relatives and friends.  
 
Services for Mrs. Mildred Dorothy Hill-Davis 
were held 3:00 P.M., Saturday, April 1, 2017 
at Rocky Mount Baptist Church, 24901 
Ridge Road, McKenney, Va., the Rev. Carlos 
Jordan, Pastor. Interment followed at Rocky 
Mount Baptist Church Cemetery. 

 
 


